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WOW!  Itôs been a wild and crazy year so far and itôs not 
over yet!!! é.Conferences, School programs, Science Fairs, 
Festivals, Lectures, óDolphins and Dessertsô, Surveys, 
Grants, Donationsé   WHEW! 
 
 Our Members have been wonderful about helping 
with all these events and we are most grateful for all your 
support. This newsletter holds details about what weôve 
been up to this year and upcoming events.  
 
 Weôre looking forward to a relaxing summer with 
training in July and scheduled surveys every month. Check 
the website for dates and register for surveys. If you havenôt 
been to a training in a couple years, we urge you to attend 
again for updated info on dolphins and our revised survey 
format. We also encourage you to invite your friends to learn 
about our dolphins. 
 
 If you belong to an organization that features 
speakers, weôve got a great dolphin program that is age 
appropriate. Stipends are appreciated which enhances our 
Education Outreach Program. Weôre already booking for fall 
and 2013, so contact Don in the Atlanta area:  Don Bender: 
donbender76@comcast.net  or Peach for coastal programs:  

gadolphin@comcast.net 
 
 Within this newsletter we have some of Krystal 
Goodwinôs highlight notes from the 2012 SouthEast and Mid
-Atlantic Marine Mammal Symposium [SEAMAMMS]. 
Together we traveled to NOVA Southeastern University in 
Fort Lauderdale in March. Next year SEAMAMMS will be 
held in Savannah Georgiaða first!. TDP will be helping the 
2013 host, Savannah State with the event next spring. Itôs a 
great opportunity for TDP members to attend and hear about 
the latest marine mammal research being conducted on the 
southeastern seaboardðand beyond. 
 
 We óre also planning on having a website page 
featuring recommended books, videos, dolphin tours and 
aquarium facilities. Weôre doing a lot of research to make 
sure the information in these materials and about the venues 
is  accurate. Weôll email you when itôs up and running. 
 
   Have a safe and wonderful summer! 
     Peach 
     TDP President 



 

Thanks to our Survey Teams...  
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  2012 SURVEYS           2012 TRAINING SCHEDULE  

July  14  
August 11  
September 15 ïDessert Social 
October 13  

November 10 ï Dessert Social 

SIGN UP &JO I N  T H E  F U N! 

ATLANTA  
July 28  

November 3  

 

SAVANNAH  
July 28  

November 3  

at REI 

 

 

 

at MEMORIAL HEALTH 
HOSPITAL  

Check website for directions 

Joyce Albrecht 
Don Bender 
Alie Bieliauskus 
Kenny Boggs 
Maureen Boggs 
Margaret Ann Brown 
Donnissa Busch 
SKIPPER Doug Busch 
SKIPPER Bob Calhoun 

Joni Chastain 
Barbara Conway 
Amanda Coward 
SKIPPER Walt Coward 

Carol Crowe 
SKIPPER Richard Crowe 
Dee Doss 
Dolores Engle 
SKIPPER Mike Estvander 
Kylie Furguson 
SKIPPER Ron Goldfarb 

Natalia Guitton 
Peach Hubbard 
Herb Joe 
Charlotte Keenoy 
Linda Kittendorf 
Amy Lewis 
Connie Marcy 

Pat McGuire 
SKIPPER Barry Moore 

Carole Moore 
Lori Muskat 
Cara OôRourke 
Rose Padgett 

SKIPPER Joe Powers 
Krystal Goodwin 
George Scuorzo 
SKIPPER Frank Sitera 

Michael Tiemeyer 
SKIPPER Gary Udinsky 

Robert Visconti 
Polly Varhol 
Sandy Workman 
Tom Workman 
Cheryl Yeoman  

The Dolphin Project has been truly blessed this year with grants and donations which have allowed 
us to purchase much needed software and supplies and enhance our research and  

education programs: 
   Ingram Foundation     $500 
   Don & Judy Bender                     $5,000 
   Jolly Foundation                             $500 

   Savannah Community Foundation $190 

  TDP Appreciates . . . 

Team members: Polly Varhol /Michigan,  
Skipper Frank Sitera/ Savannah, Peach Hubbard/
Richmond Hill, Connie Marcy/ St. Simons 
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February Social   - Kris Williams of the Caretta Project  had a 

great program about the sea turtle  program on Wassaw Island. 
She spoke of the hazards and challenges facing the sea turtles 
on the Georgia coast and opportunities for volunteering. While 
Georgia is host to mostly Loggerheads, it also sees occasional 
Green and Leatherbacks. The dessert social concept was a big 
hit, drawing folks from all over the US who were visiting in the 
area. 
 
The May Social  was also a fundraiser for TDP, featuring the in-
spirational speaker, Kevin Carroll, VP of Hanger Prosthetics 

and a silent auction with art from local and internationally          
renowned artists. Besides his work with amputees, Carroll is also 
known for developing a prosthetic tail for Winter the dolphin ï as 
featured in the movie óDolphin Taleô. The first half of his program 
featured his work with military amputees at their óBoot Campô 
where they learned to walk on their ónewô legs. The second half of 
his program focused on his work with Winter and his advisory role 
in the making of the movie. His humor, compassion and          
dedication to his work enthralled all who attended. The auction 
was a successful  fundraiser which afforded TDP to purchase 
desperately needed laptops and software to use in its research.  
The desserts and beverages were a huge hit with the crowd. 

  D o l p h i n s  & D e s s e r t s . . . 

 

SEPTEMBER SOCIAL  

óDOLPHINS & DESSERTSô   
will  feature  

Dr. Bill Savidge  who will speak 

about our amazing and  
incredible marsh.  

WE wouldnôt be here without it  
...find out why!  

Save the date:  
September 15th 

 
 
BIG HUGS to Dolores Engle 

for all her hard work   
coordinating our  

Dolphins & Desserts events.  
 

 

 
THANK YOU  to all our Dolphin & Dessert Auction Donors and especially our Sponsors:  

Coastal Bank, Dolphin Reef Restaurant, Driftaway Café, Fish Tales Restaurant,  
Hanger Prosthetics & Orthotics, Wet Willies, Wyland Foundation, 

Kris Williams, Caretta Project 

Kevin Carroll, Karen & Tom Stack 
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  EDUCATION OUTREACH . . .  

Education Outreach programs from January through June 2012 hosted by TDP volunteers:  
 

Tiftarea Academy-seniors, Cumberland Is. 

Fellowship Christian School-5th grade, Roswell 

Richmond Hill High School-Oceanography and Biology (x 4 programs) 

Fellowship Christian School-1st & 4th grades, Roswell (x5 programs) 

Horizon High School, Atlanta 

Ocean Plaza Resort, Tybee Is. 

May Howard Elementary School Science Fair 

Nature Photography Club of Georgia ï Display 

Fellowship Christian School-2nd grade, Roswell 

Tybee Light Power Squadron 

UGA Master Naturalist Class, Sapelo Is. 

Fellowship Christian School-Kindergarten, 1st & 3rd grade, Roswell 

Chattahoochee Nature Center Earth Day Festival, Roswell 

Audubon Society, Savannah 

Savannah Earth Day 

Baldwin Elementary School-1st grade, (x2 programs) Baldwin GA 

Hilton Head Plantation Fishing Club 

NOAA booth at Tall Ships Festival, Savannah (4 days) 

Richmond Hill Elem. School (8 programs over 2days) 

Richmond Hill Middle School Career Day 

Effingham County Middle School (x3 programs) 

Skull Creek Boathouse, Hilton Head Is. 

Isle of Hope School, Cumberland Is. 

Hilton Head Photography Club 

Girl Scouts from Pennsylvania, Tybee Is. 

Wilmington Is. Presbyterian Church Vacation Bible 

School (5 days) 

Richmond Hill Recreation Department Summer CampðBeach Week 

 
MANY MANY THANKS to all our volunteers who helped with Training, Dolphin Programs 

and Special Events. Special thanks to Don Bender, Cheryl Tilton, Karen & Tom Stack, 

BELOW: George Scuorzo talks  
about dolphins at  

Richmond Hill Market Day 
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Lori, Peach, Anique, Don at Chattahoochee Earth Day 

Peach, Sandy, Tom, Joni, Don at  
Chattahoochee Earth Day 

Karen explains dolphins at May Howard Science Fair 

ABOVE: Andrew directs Fin-match game at  
May Howard Science Fair 

 

 LEFT:  Cheryl with Fin-match game at  
 May Howard Elementary School 

 
BELOW: Natalia and Hub at Savannah Earth Day  

LEFT: Cheryl & Pirate 
at Tall Ship Festival 

 
 

RIGHT: Donna in  
TDP booth at Tall 

Ships Festival 


